
 

KUO CHUAN PRESBYERIAN SECONDARY SCHOOL 
10, Bishan St 13, Singapore 579795 

Tel: 62593811 Fax: 63536535 
 

Dear Parent/Guardian,  

 

In line with the Multi-Ministry Taskforce’s latest efforts to further enhance safe distancing 

measures, schools will step up their safe distancing measures. From 8 April 2020, all MOE 

schools will shift to full Home-Based Learning (HBL) till 4 May 2020.  

 

During the period of full HBL, schools will provide instructions and support for your child/ward 

to access a range of both online and hardcopy HBL resources (including textbooks and 

workbooks) so that learning can continue. Your child/ward should go to his/her HBL Class link 

(on the next page) to retrieve his/her work for the day. He/She will follow the timing stipulated 

in the timetable with the specific work that he/she has to learn and complete. This aims to 

instill discipline in the students and steer them towards becoming self-directed learners.  

 

Our teachers will continue to monitor the progress of your child/ward through HBL 

assignments, such as work submission through PDFs, Word Document, SLS as well as online 

teaching. Briefing has been conducted with all KCPians on the daily HBL processes.  

 

All school-based Mid-Year Examinations will be cancelled. However, national examinations, 

including the mid-year GCE O- Mother Tongue Language examinations in June and Year-End 

Examinations will proceed as planned and with the necessary precautionary measures in 

place.  

 

To support the well-being of KCpians, Form Teachers will begin the day by checking in with 

the class between 7.30 to 8am. If your child/ward needs additional learning or emotional 

support, he/she can approach our teachers and other school personnel such as our allied 

educators and school counsellors, who will continue to work from home or from school. Our 

teachers will also be in regular contact with you and your child/ward. You may also refer to 

our school website (https://kuochuanpresbyteriansec.moe.edu.sg/) for further information.  

 

Please ensure that your child/ward stays at home and continues to observe good hygiene 

practices such as washing their hands frequently with soap. If he/she feels unwell, please seek 

medical attention promptly and inform his/her form teacher if he/she displays any fever or flu-

like symptoms. 
 

We plan to resume classes on 5 May 2020. MOE will continue to closely monitor the COVID-

19 situation to assess if HBL needs to be extended. We urge you to rely on official sources of 

information and not to circulate any unconfirmed information. If you have any further queries, 

please contact the school at 6259 8311 or kcpss@moe.edu.sg.  

 

Thank you and keep safe!  

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

Mrs Elsie Rajaratnam  

Principal 

https://kuochuanpresbyteriansec.moe.edu.sg/
mailto:kcpss@moe.edu.sg


 

*This is a computer generated letter. No signature is required. 

 

 

Class HBL Link 

 

Class  HBL Class Link  Class  HBL Class Link 

1 Faith go.gov.sg/1faith2020  3 Faith go.gov.sg/3faith2020 

1 Joy go.gov.sg/1joy2020  3 Joy go.gov.sg/3joy2020 

1 Love go.gov.sg/1love2020  3 Love go.gov.sg/3love2020 

1 Peace go.gov.sg/1peace2020  3 Peace go.gov.sg/3peace2020 

1 Grace go.gov.sg/1grace2020  3 Grace go.gov.sg/3grace2020 

1 Hope go.gov.sg/1hope2020  3 Hope go.gov.sg/3hope2020 

1 Praise go.gov.sg/1praise2020  4 Faith go.gov.sg/4faith2020 

2 Faith go.gov.sg/2faith2020  4 Joy go.gov.sg/4joy2020 

2 Joy go.gov.sg/2joy2020  4 Love go.gov.sg/4love2020 

2 Love go.gov.sg/2love2020  4 Peace go.gov.sg/4peace2020 

2 Peace go.gov.sg/2peace2020  4 Grace go.gov.sg/4grace2020 

2 Grace go.gov.sg/2grace2020  4 Hope go.gov.sg/4hope2020 

2 Hope go.gov.sg/2hope2020  5 Resilience go.gov.sg/5resilience2020 

 


